
[image: image1.emf]      

       COASTAL PLAIN LEPC 
GENERAL MEETING



                 
        July 21, 2016
           Members Present:

Brandon Luttrell – President 
William “Ski” Zagorski – Sec/Treas.
Robert Blaschke – Refugio Co
Chayne Spargowski – CBCOG
Rick Ortiz – Chemours


Mattie Atkinson – SPC EM
David Vega – Refugio County
Crystal Scheener – Voestalpine

Leroy Moody – Board Member

Riley Maxon – RTFC
Stan Upton – Refugio County

Leslie Harris – Portland PD

Tim Vanlandingham – Voestalpine
Stefani Steel – CCMC/Northshore
Arthur Munsell – Port of CC

Danny Bickham – Sherwin
Ann Bryan – SPC E911


Lyle Lombard – Portland Fire

JoAnn Ehmann – IOB/IOBVFD
William Cox – Aransas Pass FD

JoAdrian Vara – TPCO

Stephanie Wood – Mathis EMS
Jennifer Arbzynski – Mathis EMS
Clara Rieder – SP PHEP

Fred Nardini – Board Member
Todd Beal – NWS


Glenda Swierc – LNV/OIEC
Will Nichols – Cheniere Energy
Eugenio DeLeon – Sinton PD

Macy Culpepper - SPC

I. Call to Order/Approval of Minutes:  The meeting was held in Sinton, Texas at the San Patricio County Civic Center. President Brandon Luttrell called the meeting to order at 1:06 p.m.             JoAnn Ehmann made a motion to approve the minutes and it was 2nd by Stan Upton. The motion carried.   
II. Financial Report: Ski said there is $30,624.33 in the bank. Leroy Moody made the motion to approve the financial report and it was 2nd by Fred Nardini. The motion carried. 
III.    Subcommittee Reports:
1.   Communications – Leroy Moody – said the tower damage by lighting has been repaired and it is back up and running.  
2.   Exercise & Design – Rickey McLester Jr. – was not present. RJ Thomas said Nueces County had a communications drill recently. So it is starting to take hold in this area. He hopes they make it a reoccurring thing. Brandon asked if there was any feedback on that drill. RJ said not from Nueces but he did thank those who came and observed. Brandon said if there are any lessons learned give us some feedback.   
3.   Hazard Analysis & Vulnerability – Rick McLester – was not present. Ski said he, Stan and Rick have begun the process of updating their Mitigation Action Plans.   
4.      Health & Medical – Stefani Steel – said Northshore will be having a Mass Causalities Drill and there will be a planning meeting for it on August 10th. Brandon asked if there is a point of contact for that and Stefani said it is RJ Thomas.  Brandon said with the high heat index be sure and stay hydrated and tell your folks at work as well.  Clara Rieder said ZIKA is on the rise and there is a possible case of West Nile in Nueces County. You can log onto texasbeaches.com to check out the bacteria levels in the water. Typhus is on the rise as well. You can get this from animals and fleas. Brandon asked what the symptoms are and she said a rash and fever. Food Borne illness are common in summer months. So try not to save that leftover food from restaurants and make sure foods such as potato salad are well chilled if serving outdoors. 
5. Public Information & Awareness – Brandon Luttrell – said he had nothing to report.                                                                      6.       Resource & Funding – Fred Nardini – said he was trying to figure out why it is so quiet here today and he realized Rick McLester is not here. We are financially in good shape. We have reached the end of the Tier II donations. He said he wants to especially thank the Port of Corpus Christ and Chenier for their generous donations and it is appreciated. Brandon said he would like to echo his appreciation to the Port and Cheniere as well, thank them and everyone who donated.       7.       Training –William Zagorski – said he attended the DPS meet and greet and there was only one local news channel there. John Metz Hurricane Workshop in Portland was fantastic. He and Stan Upton attended the Region 6 LEPC Workshop in Victoria. There is a couple of million dollars available for LEPC grants. JoAnn Ehmann asked what qualifies and Ski said for things like Shelter in Place, the Hazardous roads study we had done a few years back, etc. 
IV.     Action Items: Ski said he will contact the CPA to get things rolling for the financial audit.  
V. Special Topics:  PowerPoint Presentation by Glenda Swierc, Senior Environmental Scientist, LNV, Inc. / Oxy Ingleside Energy Center – Brandon introduced Glenda Swierc. She said she used to be with TCEQ and was a part of our meetings but is now at Oxy Energy Center with LNV. Oxy Energy Center is located in the old Naval Station Ingleside site and is under construction. The site was built in 1988 and the base closed in 2005. Oxy purchased the site in 2012. She showed slides of a 3D graphic of the layout of the facility and gave a topographical overview of the site. The west side had propane storage but is currently not in use. Most of the buildings on site have been removed except three. Six holding tanks for crude have been built in the middle of the property and those infrastructures are almost done with the exception of painting them. They have over two hundred construction contractors and roughly forty employees. To handle bigger ships they will be adding an additional seventy five feet to the existing pier which is 1,100 feet.  To allow for the depth of the larger ships they will do some dredging and they are working on the permits for this. She has turned in their RMP to TCEQ and the GLO. She showed pictures of their loading arms. These will be seventy feet high and they are getting these from a company in Holland. She showed pictures of the berth assignments for regular ships and the larger ships. They hope to get their first load in September and ship in October. She spoke some more then asked if anyone had any questions. Hearing none Brandon thanked Glenda for coming and sharing with the group. 
VI.   

Next Meeting Schedule:  The next LEPC meeting will be September 15, 2016. 
VII. Public Comments: RJ Thomas said if you have recently taken the ICS Class you can download your certificate online. Friday they met with the Marine Fire Official and they discussed the mapping for the Texas Public Safety Broadband Program.  The state is asking for feedback and input to get your agency’s key areas included for coverage. This will help get people onboard that might be in low places that get no coverage or areas of high incidents of accidents. It will be good to include your county’s events and fairs as items to be covered. 

Brandon said before we adjourn he would like to address those not in law enforcement. He said if he gets stopped the first thing he does is put his hands on the steering wheel out of courtesy. All law enforcement is on edge right now and rightfully so. Even if you are in a uniform you are targets so be careful out there. 
IX.    Adjourn: With no further business Leroy Moody made a motion to adjourn the meeting and it was 2nd by Fred Nardini. Brandon Luttrell adjourned the meeting at 1:41p.m.
William E. Zagorski Sr. - LEPC Secretary/Treasurer 
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